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May 18, 2020 

 

Mark Modrcin, Director of Authorizing 

State Public Charter School Authority 

2080 E Flamingo Road 

Las Vegas, NV 89119 

 

Dear Mr. Modrcin: 

 

This letter will clarify and amend areas of Nevada State High School’s (NSHS) 2020 Charter Request for 

Amendment to Charter Contract Application submitted to you on Wednesday, April 15, 2020. The one 

item needing amendment includes the school’s identified zip codes. In the original submission to your 

offices, NSHS requested to occupy “one” expansion location choosing from nine different zip codes 

including: 89030, 89032, 89107, 89110, 89121, 89122, 89169, 89103, 89104.  At this point, NSHS is 

requesting that you approve limiting NSHS to four zip codes with language including: 

 

NSHS is requesting to occupy “one” expansion location choosing from four different zip codes 

including: 89030, 89032, 89121, and 89122 

 

Limiting the number of zip codes will provide your board with additional clarity on our target location 

along with a reasonable amount of flexibility for NSHS to find a usable location in areas of 

underserved student populations. In addition, NSHS would like to clarify that this 2020 charter 

amendment is for the approval of “one” expansion location separate from the State Public Charter 

School Authority’s (SPCSA’s) approval of the NSHS 2019 amendment.  The 2019 amendment allowed 

NSHS to continue its lease in zip code 89074 and expand ONLY to one location in zip code 89015.   

 

Please consider this letter of clarification and amendment with favor as you review the 2020 Charter 

Request for Amendment to Charter Contract Application submitted to you on Wednesday, April 15, 2020 

by NSHS and reach out with any questions to me at 702-332-2593.    

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

John Hawk, COO 
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